

Music Friday – Today we have been without Mr Morris as he has been on Radio Cymru with Sian Cothi, playing the piano in the broadcast. We look forward to him being in school on Monday and hearing about the adventure! Please remember your recorders.

Sickness – Please be aware that there is a sickness and diarrhoea bug on the loose! In line with the Health Board recommendations children should not return to school until at least 48 hours following the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea.

Shwmae Day – School was awash with red, green and white today as we joined in with Shwmae Day and promoting the use of the Welsh language. The children have been busy with their Welsh activities across the school.

PFA – Thank you to Mrs Constable and Mrs Talbot who spent this afternoon in school on behalf of the PFA, helping the children make their Christmas card designs.

Car park – As I'm sure you are aware, school grounds and sites have been in the news over the last couple of weeks and schools have been requested to remind pupils and adults about the safety features. Our car park and risk assessment for the running of it was reviewed by the Local Authority a few years ago. Although the car park is very busy, and particularly so at the end of the school day, it was agreed that there are suitable measures in place to maintain safety, especially with ensuring that children and adults walk around the car park using the paths rather than across it. I would be grateful if you could ensure that anyone collecting your child/ren at the end of the day are also aware of this to help maintain the safety of everyone. Thank you for your help with this.

Dates for the diary

- Thurs 20th Oct 6pm to 7pm school disco. Open to all pupils; children in Dosbarth Dale and Year 1 must be accompanied by an adult
- Week beginning Mon 24th Oct face to face parent teacher meetings. More information to follow
- Weds 26th Oct Early years harvest festival with play group @ St Marys
- Thurs 27th Oct School harvest festival

Have a lovely weekend.

Yours sincerely

Mrs S. Vaughan Head teacher



